

# A NEWSLETTER FOR MEMBERS OF LASALLE MARINERS YACHT CLUB

March 1992

### From the Commodore

Thanks go to Ralph Kepran, Brian Lawson, John Metcalfe, Bob Reaume, Andy Kozieradzzki and crew for the fast progressing installation of the shower. It is in and working except for a curtain to keep the water in the stall. By the time you read this all the cosmetic work should be done on the women's head as well.

On Saturday March 14 we will have a work party that is a party. The club house needs a general spring cleaning and organizing. So, starting Saturday afternoon all those interested in helping bring dusters, pails for soapy water, and we will do a major clean up followed by pizza? chinese? We can decide when we are finished cleaning.

Finally thanks to George and his main assistant Janet for all the great social activites we have has this year.

## Twenty Fifth Anniversary

Our twenty fifth anniversary is approaching and Red is looking for volunteers to work with her on organizing activities to celebrate this. She also would like to borrow any old pictures of the club or members that could be used in celebrating this event. Volunteer, call her and have a say in how we celebrate this important milestone in the club's history.

### From the Harbour Master

A reminder that launch is approaching. Also when we all joined we supplied the club with insurance information. At launch we would like to update the club's records. Many of us have changed insurance and this information should be updated.

### From the Race Director

Red has started working on Shakedown, Yes it isn't really that far away. Again this year George Mooney has contacted the crew's nest about docks. They were really good for us last year as we arrived in that high wind. Thanks to George for undertaking this again.

In response to comments from the Monday Jog group races that fall on holiday Mondays, eg Labour Day, Canada Day will be held Tuesday rather than the Monday.

Owner's Name	
Insurance Company Policy Number	

From the Social Director

A report on the events of 1992 so far this year.

New Year's Eve Party.

There was a turnout of 33 people with dishes provided by the gals. The food was so darn good we should open a restaurant. Jim and I enjoy this kind of party. There was more food than people. It was a very enjoyable low-key party.

Tobogganing Party.

Only 12 die-hards showed up for this outing. We made our way to Kingsville Golf Club on a gorgeous evening, full moon, mild temperatures, hill and snow conditions were perfect. Dennis Hendel set the mark for distance. Jim Ouellette set the speed record- a toboggan filled (and I do mean "filled") with Margie, Janet, Lindy, Jeannie, Shelley and Annie set a world record for longest airborne flight. Herb interviewed us for airing on his radio noon show or agriculture report, or whatever.

Ski Trip-Boyne Mountain, Northern Michigan.

14 brave souls set out on Friday afternoon at about 1:00 pm for the 4 1/2 hour ride to the slopes. At approximately 8:00 o'clock we arrived in wonderful form having made stops for booze, party supplies, pee breaks, a huge dinner, etc.

Perfect skiing conditions on the Saturday morning. Our accommodations were right at the bottom of one of the ski hills. Great food, nice people, outdoor hot tub, outdoor heated swimming pool, neat bar, lots of noise, parties in the rooms, VCR films of all the goings on (since destroyed). Lisa Ouellette gave demonstrations on a new skiing technique using crossed ski tips. Margie demonstrated a stopping method never before seen on these slopes. At high speed she sits down and runs into people.

Happy to report no lasting injuries. Some bruises and twists that required some time in the hot tub, although Linda Reaume did give us a thrill by being brought down off the hill in a basket by a bunch of "cute" guys in the Ski Patrol. We've got some good skiers in the club; Chris, Joe Davidson, Bob R. Jurgen (the young one), Allan, Jeannie. We got home late sunday night. We hope to make this trip an annual affair and hopefully recruit some more folks next year. Be great if we could get enough for a busload.

Past Commodore's Ball

February 15 was the night of the past commodore's ball at the Sunnyside honouring Dennis Hendel. Attendance was 32 people. The meal was excellent. Bob Reaume presented a beautifully crafted award to Dennis for his work in --- I don't want to spoil the surprise. If you weren't at the party ask Dennis to see the award! It's great to have a mould maker in the club. The great thing about this club is we always have a good time. Hope to see more of you to our events.

UpComing Events.

March 22 10:00 am Breakfast at the Club.

Our second annual B & B Breakfast at a cost of \$3.00. A great time to catch up on a whole winter of "bullshit" Of course the gals are invited too, even though we know they really aren't much good at bullshit -- or are they??